Date: 12/8/23 Time: 9:30
Attendees: Rachelle Barrett, Cecily Heiner, Gary Lomprey, Andria Fultz, Carrie Dickson, Cristina Crespo, David Johnston, Krista Beaty, Abdy Afjeh, Napur Pande
1. Website updates to keep the office of academic excellence websites current are under way. Deirdre Harlan is making those changes. If anyone sees any changes that need to be made, contact her. 
a. ISLO committees should take a look at the General Education ISLO websites for accuracy. Contact Deirdre to make any of those changes. Be aware that GEAC is making a plan for Gen Ed reform that may impact ISLO courses. Work closely with them. 
b. Programs should check their assessment websites and make sure all of that data is up to date. Contact Deirdre to make any of those changes as well.  
2. General Education Committee (GEAC) is planning an active year. Request that ISLO committees work closely with them and support these changes. Rachelle and Andie to check in on further information that needs to be disseminated through this group.
3. NSSE survey of freshman and senior students will be administered this year or next year by a national external partner. OAE is responsible for getting the contract and working with Student Affairs on reviewing and disseminating the data once available. In the absence of an AVPAE this group may have to develop a presentation for convocation to share out actionable data gathered from this survey. Student Affairs is currently campaigning to get a good student turn out for the survey (past years didn’t have good turn out). It is long, so an incentive for participation will be offered. 
4. Course Evaluations have very low student results for fall term. Faculty selection of objectives turn out was shared with faculty senate. Remember to remove redundancies by contacting courseevals@oit.edu to remove labs from the survey. 
5. No new submissions have been received. Still at 50%. Rachelle to reach out to Deans for best way to get compliance in time for peer review next term. 
6. AVP position posted and has received 30 applicants. Search is getting ready for first round interviews. This group to participate in an interview session with those applicants invited to campus.
7. Looking forward to next term, have your calendars up to date by first week of term so that we can find the best meeting time. 
